
Agenda Item No: 27.A

STAFF REPORT

Report To: Board of Supervisors Meeting Date: August 15, 2019

Staff Contact: Nancy Paulson

Agenda Title: For Possible Action:  Discussion and possible action regarding an interlocal agreement
between Storey County and Carson City for the City to provide public guardian services to
Storey County, for which Storey County will pay the City a rate of $150 per hour for
services rendered in addition to mileage reimbursement at the IRS rate.  (Nancy Paulson,
npaulson@carson.org)

Staff Summary:  Storey County does not have a public guardian.  This agreement would
allow the Carson City Public Guardian to act as public guardian on behalf of Storey County
pursuant to NRS Chapter 159 for any protected person who meets the legal requirements
for guardianship under Storey County if Storey County had its own public guardian office.  

Agenda Action: Formal Action / Motion Time Requested: 10 minutes

Proposed  Motion
I move to approve the interlocal agreement as proposed.

Board's Strategic Goal
Quality of Life

Previous Action
N/A

Background/Issues & Analysis
NRS 253.150(1) requires all counties to have a Public Guardian and NRS 253.150(2)(e) authorizes a county to
contract with a neighboring county in the same judicial district to designate as public guardian the public
guardian of the neighboring county.  Storey County and Carson City are both within the First Judicial District and
had previously entered into an interlocal agreement which is now expired.  Storey County has had very few
cases over the years and therefore this agreement should not have a significant impact on the Carson City
Public Guardian's Office.

Storey County has approved the interlocal agreement and has requested approval by the Carson City Board of
Supervisors.  Additionally, the Storey County District Attorney has entered into an agreement with the Carson
City District Attorney to appoint a Carson City District Attorney with experience in guardianship matters as a
special prosecutor for Storey County to handle any Storey County Public Guardian matters with reimbursement
for the deputy district attorney’s time.

Storey County currently has no pending guardianship cases.

Applicable Statute, Code, Policy, Rule or Regulation
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NRS Chapters 159, 253 and 277 

Financial Information
Is there a fiscal impact? Yes

If yes, account name/number: 1011080-437052 General Fund / Storey County  / Public Guardian Fees

Is it currently budgeted? No

Explanation of Fiscal Impact: Storey County will pay for the services of the Carson City Public Guardian,
including deputies and staff, at the rate of $150 per hour plus mileage reimbursement at the IRS rate.

Alternatives
Do not approve the Interlocal Agreement and provide alternative direction to staff.

Attachments:
Storey County - Interlocal Agt re Pub Guardian.pdf

Board Action Taken:
Motion: _________________ 1) ________________ Aye/Nay

2) ________________ _________
_________
_________
_________
_________

_________________________________
(Vote Recorded By)
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https://legistarweb-production.s3.amazonaws.com/uploads/attachment/pdf/397667/Storey_County_-_Interlocal_Agt_re_Pub_Guardian.pdf
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